Greetings Senator

I am writing out of concern for a Government Bill, C10 that is currently before the Senate.  I strongly urge you to consider the arguments and recommendations made by the Canadian Criminal Justice Association, the Canadian Bar Association, the John Howard Society of Canada and the Canadian Association of Elizabeth Fry Societies in their submissions to the House of Commons Standing Committee on Justice Human Rights, Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness.  These organizations have a long history of involvement in criminal justice issues.  Their concerns and criticisms of this bill are well founded.  It was their expert opinion that Bill C 10 should not be passed into law.

We should all be concerned about legislation that contradicts the Purpose and Principles of Sentencing as set out in the Criminal Code.  When mandatory minimum sentences remove judicial discretion, this interferes not only with the fundamental principle of proportionality in sentencing, it goes against the sentencing principles of least restrictive measures.  

The public has the right to be concerned about violent crime, however this concern must be warranted.  With decreasing crime rates nation wide, and gains being made in the areas of restorative justice and alternatives to incarceration, we cannot let a public perception of fear do away with a system of sentencing that allows judges to determine the appropriate sentence in each case based on the circumstances and evidence before them.

We do not create safer communities by locking people away for longer periods of time.  We create safer communities by working together to reduce the root causes of crime.

I ask you to vote against Bill C 10 when it comes before you in the Senate.

Sincerely,

